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Resident, Family, Friend and Responsible Party Newsletter – Sept. ‘15
Dear Strathmere Lodge residents, family members, friends/responsible parties:

1. Changes and Improvements 
2. 
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Strathmere Lodge voluntarily participates in an annual electrical safety inspection conducted by the Electrical Safety Authority, in order to ensure the continued safety of everyone on Lodge premises. 
We are pleased to report that there are no outstanding electrical defects at the Lodge.

2. Recreation Calendar
Please do not forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendar [available in each Resident Home Area, and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 
Our Special Events in October:

· Monday, October 5th - Family Council meeting (1:30pm, 2nd floor conference room)

· Wednesday, October 7th - Music with Ross Ward (2pm)

Calendar continued…
· Saturday, October 10th  - Cam Denomme entertains (2pm) 

· Tuesday, October 13th - Entertainment hour with The Goldies (2pm)
· Friday, October 23rd - Happy Hour with Jentleman Jim (2pm)
· Friday, October 30th - Halloween Party with Franky Baby (2pm) … Don’t forget your costumes!
3. Upcoming Federal Election
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Federal election voting for Strathmere Lodge residents will take place on Monday, October 19th from 9am-1pm in the Chapel. Please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca) for more information. 
4. Adaptive Clothing for Residents

Geri Fashions of London will be selling adaptive clothing for residents in the Rose Room on Wednesday, October 28th, from 9am-3pm.

Geri Fashions is the brainchild of two nurses who worked in the Long Term Care field. They realized, through their own experiences, that clothing could be designed to make dressing easier for both caregivers and residents with reduced mobility in their limbs.

5. Resident Safety Reminder
We are asking families/visitors to be very cautious when coming and going through the main doors.
It may be very unsafe for some residents to leave the Home.

If you encounter a situation where a resident is seeking to leave the Home unaccompanied, please ensure that you communicate with staff, so that we may assess the situation and ensure resident safety.
6. Flu Season is Approaching
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Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory].
While in the Home, please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your loved one (upon entering and leaving the Home, and upon entering and leaving the applicable resident home area).  
In the event of any Outbreak here at the Lodge, you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one (1) individual in the Home, in order to prevent cross-infection.
Flu season is approaching. The London Middesex Health Unit advises that the new flu vaccine will be available in October. Everyone is encouraged to obtain their annual flu shot to protect the health of Strathmere Lodge residents.
7. Family and Friends Council
This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 5, 2015, at 1:30 pm. 
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 

Please contact Marcy Welch (ext. 226, or at mwelch@middlesex.ca) for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the family information board in the Rose Room (near the Chapel), and previous minutes are available for review at our reception desk.
8. Change to Monthly Cable TV Charge - Reminder
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Please be advised that the cable TV rate for residents is increasing to $61.84 (plus tax) effective October 1, 2015.
Strathmere Lodge partners with “Hospitality Network” to offer residents the option of cable TV.
9. In Conclusion ….

Please let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future newsletter editions (contact me at 519-245-2520, ext. 222, or via email at: bkerwin@middlesex.ca).

Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends, or direct them to our website (http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care).
Electronic back copies of our newsletter can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this newsletter edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby (near the Chapel).
Brent Kerwin,
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Information Board, Resident Home Areas (5), Website, County Council, Staff, Other Stakeholderst
